


The Charles A. Koeffler Jr. House is to be converted to a commercial boutique Hotel.  The proposed 
Art House Hotel will be primarily comprised of suites, while maintaining the ability to revert to a  
traditional single hotel room through flexible plan configuration. 
Proposed exterior changes to the building proper are minimal, consisting of the addition of signage, 
the conversion of (2) north side windows to accessible entries and general maintenance as required 
on a nearly 120 year old building.  Other improvements on the lot include landscaping, wood fence  
and wood deck construction, an accessible platform lift, HVAC equipment and refuse enclosures. 
Exterior maintenance entails painting existing wood trim and windows and minimal tuckpointing of 
brick and stone detailing with mortar to match color and type.  The building is in generally good 
condition as it sits. 
Interior work has been designed to maximize the use of existing walls / spaces, and minimize 
demolition and new construction.  Nearly all extant historic features, including paneling, doors, 
trim and moulding, stairs, mantels and surrounds, mirrors and cabinets are intended to be retained. 
Changes to finishes will be primarily done to comply with Code requirements under the IBC and 
IEBC. 
In short, the project proposes no additions or significant alterations to the exterior, while intending 
to both initially and gradually over time improve the exterior condition of this historic residence. 


